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RE: Submittal of Revisions to Motor Vehicle Emissions Budgets in Ozone Redesignation
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Dear Mr. Stoker:

On behalf of Governor Sandoval, as his appointed designee, this letter transmits to the U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) the Revision to Motor Vehicle Emissions Budgets in
Ozone Redesignation Request and Maintenance Plan: Clark County, Nevada for the 1997 8-hour
ozone standard. The plan is being submitted electronically to USEPA’s State Electronic
Collaboration System (SPeCS) for SIPs. The submittal may be accessed electronically at
http ://www.clarkcountynv. gov/airguality/planning/Pages/StatelmplementationPlans. aspx. The
Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) requests that USEPA approve the revised
Motor Vehicle Emissions Budgets (MVEBs) for emissions of volatile organic compounds and
nitrogen oxides for the 200$ attainment year and to project those emissions outward to 2015 and
2022. Current MVEBs contained in the ozone resignation request and maintenance plan were
developed using an outdated mobile emission model. The revised MVEBs use EPA’s most up-
to-date mobile emissions model, MOVES2O14a.

The revisions to MVEBs were adopted by the Clark County Board of County Commissioners on
October 16, 201$. Evidence of adoption, appropriate public notice and the participation process
are included as Appendix B. If you should have any questions about this submittal or require
additional clarification, you may contact Robert Tekniepe of the Clark County Department of Air
Quality at (702) 455-4063.

Sincerely,

Jjt 44i,&k4Jr

Greg Lovato, Administrator
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cc w/o enclosures:

Sheila Anderson, Policy Analyst, Office of the Governor
Elizabeth Adams, Acting Director, Air Division, USEPA Region IX
Anita Lee, Acting Chief, Planning Office, USEPA Region IX
Bradley Crowell, Director, Nevada Department of Conservation & Natural Resources
Danilo Dragoni, Chief, Bureau of Air Quality Planning, NDEP
Marci 1-lenson, Director, Clark County Department of Air Quality
Mike Sword, Planning Manager, Clark County Department of Air Quality


